
MINUTES

LiveWell Kershaw Coalition Meeting

Wednesday, February 27th, 2019

8:00-9:30 AM, Kershaw County School District

Attendees: Ann Hough, April Wach, Breanna Grant, Ed Garrison, Felicia Elliot, Joey Adams-Raczkowski, Julian Burns, Kat Spadacenta,

Laura Mickelson, Laurey Carpenter, Laurie Funderburk, Liz Walsh, Maria Spring, Mary Anne Byrd, Mike Conley, Pam Spivey, Robin

McAlpine, Roy Fakoury, Susan Witkowski, Tiffany Warren, Yolanda Roary

Please sign in at our meetings, so that we can accurately capture attendance.

Purpose: To provide updates regarding results from the Youth Wellbeing Assessment and provide context and clarity for the

upcoming Health Improvement Plan

Health Ambassador Updates:

Kathryn reviewed a visual of activities conducted by the group since November 2017 (see slide 3 and 4) and briefly reviewed the

Youth Wellbeing Assessment. Results of the data analysis and stratification were also shared after collecting a total of 1,229 high

school student responses (see slides 8-12). Discussion was had around the opportunities that wellness clubs will now have to

address these results. Destiny, Health Ambassador for LEHS, had the opportunity to view these results with her club and shared that

it is important to address the differences in reported health status in the African American community. Felicia Elliot shared that it is

preventative health and the value of health that will be key to addressing these reported health statuses.

Community Health Improvement Plan:

The group transitioned in discussion by conducting a group resume activity is small groups and creating a name for their team

through a vanity plate creation activity. This activity showcased the skills and experience of those attending the meeting that can be

of great value to the Community Health Improvement process.

Kathryn explained the health improvement process as not only a blueprint and plan, but an actionable document that will be used to

tighten community efforts and capture movement on the identified priority areas. See slides 22-27 for an understanding of the

process. A core planning team has been identified to help guide this process as a community effort. These individuals include: Sallie

Harrell, Tina Griggs, Coach Tyronne Drakeford, Laurie Funderburk, Laurey Carpenter, Breanna Grant, and Susan Witkowski. Kathryn

will be co-facilitating the process with Holly Hayes of Iron Sharpens Iron Consulting. After the final report is disseminated on May

15th, 2019, ongoing coaching and support will be available to the priority workgroups through the coalition. These workgroups will

exist within the coalition and will provide regular report-out on activity and progress.

Final Thoughts:

Maria Springs requested any local groups or individuals to sponsor lunches for the wellness clubs taking place once monthly at any

of the high schools. Others offered up guest speaker ideas from ACCESS Kershaw and an interactive kit that is in the LEHS school

nurse office.

SAVE THE DATE: Wednesday, March 27th from 8:00-11:00am Kick Off-Meeting at Steeplechase Museum

Our kick-off meeting will include breakfast from Loopy Lemon.

Please be on the lookout for additional communications on inviting key individuals to the kick-off meeting.

Kathryn Johnson can be reached at 803-900-1691 and kjohnson@cmcofkc.org for any additional information.

mailto:kjohnson@cmcofkc.org

